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Report for Town Meeting 3rd April 2023 from
Unlocking Warwick, The Town Council Volunteers.

The Past Year: This is now the ninth year since the Unlocking Warwick volunteer group was formed after the major refurbishment of the building, to bring members of the community into the building, to promote it as a venue, and to encourage visitors to the town. A couple of the volunteers had to step down for health reasons, but we have recruited three more helpers, so the activities have continued. 
Our Chair, Karen, had to resign at the end of 2022, and the Secretary, Rick, also stepped down as planned at the end of the year. So it was unclear whether the group could continue to function (as an unincorporated community association with three officers). At a special meeting the overwhelming view was that Unlocking Warwick's social activities should continue, and David Kelham agreed to take over as Chair, with his High Sheriff duties coming to an end in April 2023. The group continues to work hard in support of the council; a new Chair is an opportunity to review future activities. We still need a new secretary.
Our Treasurer, Tricia Scott, keeps our finances in order.  

'In The Ballroom' social. This tea with a talk and a quiz on the second Wednesdays of each month is a core activity, and continues to be very popular. Numbers have to be limited by a reservation system and usually the room is full. A varied programme of speakers is lined-up for 2023.

Ballroom Board Games. With the Tea and Dance Lessons ending due to dwindling numbers, it was decided to offer a second social gathering on the fourth Tuesday of each month, with table-top games such as ludo, dominoes and whist, tea, coffee and cake, and plenty of time for guests to chat. The first of these was on March 28th ….. Organiser Sue Rigby will decide after three months if there is sufficient interest for them to continue. 

Court House Tours. Our free tours of the Court House continued on selected Saturdays in the summer, with guides relating the way Warwick has been administered since Saxon times. In total more than 70 visitors joined the tours and were very appreciative. This year we will resume these tours on Easter Saturday. And in August we will be providing an extended tour for up to 30 members of Kenilworth Historical Society. Volunteers will also be helping Gill Fletcher with a project about the history of Warwick for students from Warwickshire College. 
Drama for Warwick Words. Once again we were able to devise and enact a dramatic reconstruction of a past Warwick event for the final day of the Warwick Words History Festival. This time it was the trial of the Greenway brothers following the Warwick Bank Crash of 1887, when many local people and businesses lost most of their savings. The audience played the role of angry creditors - with enthusiasm - and some also became the jury. 

Regency Ball:  The 2022 ball was another great success with splendid costumes, live music, and the staircase and ballroom decorated in period style. The interval entertainment – recreating episodes at balls in 'Pride and Prejudice' - was provided brilliantly by drama students from the Bridge House Young Theatre Company. The organiser of the dances, Tricia, has decided she can't continue to organise the annual ball and none of the other volunteers are able to take it on. But some of the regular Regency dance enthusiasts are planning to organise a 2023 Warwick Ball on a commercial basis. 

Displaying some of the town's assets and stories: We hope to help the Town Council with occasional displays in the Visitor Information Centre about aspects of Warwick's history, such as the 1906 Pageant, the Great Fire, and the origins of the Bear and Ragged Staff. 
The War Memorial Website (www.warwickwarmemorial.org.uk ) The website is well viewed and continues to be updated as Christine Shaw discovers more information about the names on the plaques from both World Wars. And she produced a fine display about the project for an exhibition in the ballroom marking the 80th anniversary of the battle of El Alamein. 
Helping in the VIC. Throughout 2022, several volunteers have worked regularly in the VIC following the departure of two members of Liz's team. We are always ready to help cover sickness and holidays. Rick has handed over the 'What's On on Warwick' to Liz's team, and it has become a very comprehensive online resource for visitors and residents.
Christmas Tree. Unlocking Warwick's tree at the St. Mary's Tree Festival was 'highly commended'. Beautifully decorated by Gina and Denver, it featured pictures of visits to Warwickshire by members of the royal family, marking a notable year for the Royals, with the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, her funeral, and the succession of King Charles.
Promoting the Court House and the Visitor Centre. Unlocking Warwick is a relatively small group, but the members do as much community engagement as we can to bring local people together in a friendly atmosphere, celebrating local history, encouraging visitors to the town and showcasing the building. 
